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Momentum for change growing
in Bradford
by Nancy Scribner

October 1994 was & significant month in the life of our town.
Three events occurred which mark a step toward an improved
Bradford in the year 2000. First, & standing-room-only forum was
held in the church vestry to begin to look at Bradford's options.
Secand, the Planning Board held s well-attended meeting to initi-
ate the master plan update process. And third, the Selectmen vnan-
imously agreed at their October 17th meeting to invite Tom Clark
of the Rural Community Assistance Program to meet with them to
discuss what assistance his organization can offer the town.

Together, these events and their sccompanying large public partici-
pation reflect a growing awareness among residents that Bradford
has issues to address and that the town needs to move from a pat-
lern of reacting to crises to being forward looking, energized, will-
ing to consider new idess, and 1o act on them. This momentim
builds on the energy generated by the Community Corperstones
program, the facilities evaluation process, town support of grant-
writers, and by having selectmen who are leaders committed to
long-term planning.

The October 13th forum provided residents with information on
what programs and funds ars available to communities to both as-
sess needs and solve problems. The program theme, “Bradford in
the Year 2000," challenges residents to think about the future of
Bradford. All four presenters stated that updating the master plan
would provide a framework for discussing and evaluating goals
and objectives. Cary Gladstone of the Business Visitation Pro-

, and Tom Clark, Rural Community Assistance Program, of-
m their services, which include design and evaluation of (own
surveys. Ncil Cannon of the Capital Regional Development Corp.
teiterated the comments of other presenters when he said that
there are free services and monies available ... “What needs to
happen is for the community to decide what it wants to do.” They
emphasized that to base future action on survey resulis requires
that the survey be carefully designed. Glen Mayo, Bradford
Grantwriting Comumittee, inserted a word of caution, saying not
only does the community have to come to consensus on what pro-
jocts or efforts to pursue, but energized volunteers must be ready
o carry out the community’s wishes.

In what can be seen as coincidence or confirmation of momentum,
Bill Klubben, of the Ceatral NH Regional Planning Commission,
had been invited by the Flanning Board to meet with them on the
25th to discuss the process of updating the magter plan. Board
members expressed concern about the commitment of time and re-
sources required to do the job right. Klubbén commented on the
lirge attendance at the meeling, saying the Board should try to
tike advantage of their interest. He emphasized the importance of
the project, saying *‘Change will whetber we want it o
not. Between 1960 and 1990, the population of Bradford almost
tripled and the number of housing units did triple. You need to
manage and direct the change ... harness the power that comes

B Sea MOMENTUM, page 16
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Bemen Bridge prior to consiruction of Route 103, Photo from
Steve Hansen', The Bradford Historical Society celebrated the
bridge's 140th birthday az their October meeting, complete with
birthday cake baked by Jackie MacLeod. The Sociery will have a
winter respite and resume regular meetings in March 1995,

Burglaries of local businesses occur October 25
by Katly Grindle

Six burglaries occurred in ule. There have been no reports
Bradford in the early morning  of burglaries to Bradford busi-
hours of October 25th. nesses until sow. Earlier this
Mauri's Hair Salon lost an year an attempt at the Pizza Chef
amount of cash out of their was thwarted when an officer,
cash drawer and some mer-  on routine patrol through the cen-
chandise. Bradford Laundro-  ter of town after 1:00 am, found
mat, Pizza Chef, and the Post  a door which had beeq forced
Office, although broken into,  open. Fresh tracks were found,
did pot suffer any losses, but the perpetrators were appar-
Walco Mechanical Iostfan as  ently scared off by the officer.

¢t unknown amount of tools
and oquipment. Andan AGS M Soe BLUE NEWS, page 12
van parked in a residential
driveway on Marshall Hill was s e
robbed of change. The break- NS @IS BITROIAR/ AV
i;;it thg:;‘?:rt'Il Office is consid- N

a cnimne.
. Bradford

The burglaries occurred some- ’
time after midnight and wore Women's Club
propreions mpesed i ma- [ Holiday Crafts
ness on the 25th. The PDisin- | & Aﬂtil]llﬂs Fair
vestigating and comparing
these burglaries with some
which have recently occurred
in other lowns to see if they November25 & 26
may have boen linked. 10:00 - 4:00
The Department believes it Center Road ot the
was no coincidence that the Bement Bricige
crimes occurred during just the |
second week of a new sched-
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OBITUARY OBITUARY
Sews from the Town Clerk & Tax | S8 UARY sierson Ethan §. Clow
Collector’s office
Gordon “Andy" G. Anderson, 77, of Old | Ethan S. Clow, 22, of Old WarnerRoad,
TOWN CLERK Warner Road, died suddenly on October | died October 25 in Boston.

September 30 Sabrina Danielle Freese
born to Danie! and Ramona Freese.

Deaths:
October 19 Gordon G. Anderson
October 25 Ethan S. Clow

Marriages:

October 1 Francis Albert Payette and
Nancy Lee Nielson

October 1 James Harold Pickman and
Joan P. Lucas

October 15 Russel| Allen Miles and
Linette M. Strout

State Election:

State election will be held on November 8.
The polls will open at 10:00 am and re-
main open until 7:00 pm. This year new
volers may register to vote at the polls. Ab-
sentee ballots must be returned no later
than 5:00 pm on November 7. Absentee
ballots can be obtained at my office during
office hours.

Please fee! free to call the office for your
automobile registration charges. Registra-
tion can be done by mail if time runs short.

TAX COLLECTOR

Unfortunately, the tax bills went out with
some problems. First, the previous pay-
ment was not noted on the sscond bill.
This has caused some confusion, If you are
not certain what you should be paying,
please do not hesitate to contact my office.

Second, the due date was listed as Novem-
ber 21, 1994, This should have read De-
cember 2, 1994. Sorry for any inconven-
ience these may have caused,

OFFICE NOTES

The office will be closed on November 8
for the election, November 11 for Veter-
ans’ Day, and November 25 for the
Thanksgiving holiday.

Office hours: Monday, 2:00-7:00; Tues-
day, 8:00-5:00; Friday, 8:00-noon. Tele-
phone 938-2288, 938-2094. ~Sue Pehrson

19 at Concord Hospital,

Andy was bom in Warner, the son of
Frank and Ann (Gilmore) Anderson. He
had lived in Bradford most of his Lifs.

For 35 years, be had been employed by
Merrimack Farmers Exchange, beginning
as a manager in Bradford and later becom-
ing a salesman. He was employed as a
sales consultant by A & B r in Pem-
broke, a company he helped found 17
years ago. Over the years, he designed
many barns for farms in \gmg:zl
New ire, Many o struc-
tures m rural countryside for
years to come.

As a member and former trustee of the
First Baptist Church of Bradford, be was a
very active participant in the life of the
church. Over the years, he worked on
many projects, including installing win-
dows in the parsonage.

He served a tenm as selectman for the
town of Bradford, 1948-52.

In February, he received the Andrew L.
Felker Memorial Award for leadership in
promoting the growth and prosperity of
New Hampshire agriculture. Over the
years, he worked very closely with agricul-
tural engineers at U,N.H. on farm struc-
tures for the university,

He leaves his wife of 55 years, Kathleen
(Mitchell) Anderson of Bradford; two
sons, Amold and Kenneth Anderson, both
of Bradford; a daughter, Beverly Anderson
of Newbury; four grandchildren; three
great grandchildren; a sister, Tillie
Wheeler of Bradford; two brothers, Car-
roll “Tut” Asderson of Concord, and
James Anderson of Revere, Mass.; nieces,
nephews, and cousins.

Memorial contributicns may be made to
the First Baptist Church or to the Bradford
Rescue Squad.

Bradford

Monday - Saturday 8:
Sundaga- 8:00 - 5:
938-222¢9

8

- 8:00

8

Fresh Meats
Produce - Deli
Beer - Wine

Grinders & Salads
Made Fresh Daily

Megabucks
Insvant Tickers

Bom in Danbury, Conn., he had lived in
Sunspee before moving to Bradford four
years ago.

He was a graduate of S High
School, class of 1990, and graduated from
New England College in Henniker in June
of this year. He was a student at Franklin
Institute of Boston.

He leaves his father, Verne R. Clow of
Bradford; his mother, Frances E. (Lafer-
rier) Clow of Bradford; his brother, Aaron
D. Clow of New York, N.Y.; his materpal
grandfather, Roger Laferriere of Lower
Waterford, Vt.; his paternal grandmother,
Olga (Sadonsky) Clow of Charlestown;
and several aunts and uncles.

DICKENS VILLAGE

Foxchase Retirement Home cordially invites
young and old to see a model of 1840's Lon-
don, featuring characters from Dickeru’ nov-
cls. Open housees are Sundays, December 4,
11, and 18 from 2:00-4:00 and Wednesdays,
December 7, 14 and 21 from 2:00-4:00 and
7:00-8:00. Groups may call for other times.
Voluntary donations benehit Lake Suna

Area Visiting Nurses Association Food Pan-
try. (Foxchase is located on Route 144 in
South Sutton. Telephone 938-5111.

A
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Bradford Bridge Subscriptions

For those withing 1o receive the Bradford
Bridge by mail, the annual subscription
price is $10. To subscribe, please send a
check to the address below.

The Bradford Bridge
P.O. Box 463
Bradford, NH 03221
Telephone; 938-2285

STAFF:
Nancy Scribaer, Editor & Publisher
i i ar Editor

Louise Signorino,
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Bud Thompson will be “Meet Your | Bradford-Newbury Kindergarten | Wanted: One Super Volunteer!
Neighbors” speaker and Preschool News Tbe Planning Board would like to revise

The Friends of Brown Memorial Library,
in their continuing Meer Your Neighbors se-
rits, will feature Charles (Bud) Thompson
of Wamner, talking about “The Achieve-
ment of a Dream,” at the November 16
Egg;am, which begins at 7:30 at the li-

Thompson, a former folk singer who trav-
eled extensively in this profession and ap-
peared on Boston's WMEX radio, served
with the Shaker Comumnity at Canterbury
for 32 years and initiated its tour program.
Now retired, Bud is busily engaged at the
Mount Kearsarge Indian Museum (MKIM)
in Warner. Opened four years ago, the mu-
seum is the result of a dream. At age
seven, Thompson met Chief (Sachem) Sil-
ver Star of the Pequot Tribe in Rhode Is-
land, when the chief visited his school.
Looking back, Thompson recalls the meet-
ing and the pleasure that came when the
chief answered his letter, As the years
passed, a seed the chief planted in the
young boy's heart lingered and gave birth
to the idea of a Native American project.

“To start someshing like a museum is one
thing, " Thompson says, “‘but 1o keep the
whoels turning lakes many more talents
than mine.” He credits his wife, Nancy,
trustees and volunteers, with responsibility
for the museum’s success,

MKIM is continually receiving artifacts,
reports Pauline Dishmon, a museum volun-
teer. One of ils latest gifis is a Penobscot
Indian canoe dating back to the 1860s,

The public is invited. Refreshments will be
served. For more information, call
938-5948.

Quality Workmanship

SOUTH NEWBURY. Quality workmanship
shines through in this 3 bedroom, 1.5 bath

Dormered Cape, built in 1591, Taxes $1400.
Desinable location. Reduced. ....... $124,900

Ann C. Hallahan Real Estate
Route 103 / At Covered Bridge, Bradford

We'd like to welcome Ann-Marie Lom-
bardi as our school’s assistant treasyrer,
Ann-Marie will be assisting Treasurer Jay
Dederian in keeping our school solvent
and in good stead financially. It is our an-
nual goa! to raise about $3,000 in order to
meet our operating budget. We are plan-
ning two fundraisers this month, Novem-
ber 8th we will bold an Election Day bake
sale at the Town Hall. Be sure to get out
and vote, On your way out, stop for coffee
end pick up a delicious dessert at our bake
table.

Our third annual Thanksgiving Pie Sale
starts November 18. Fresh home-baked
pies will be sold at the Bradford IGA from
the 18th through the 23rd at $6.00 spiece.
In addition, we will raffle off a Thanksgiv-
ing food basket on November 21. Buy
your tickets now from a BNKP member to
win a turkey, fresh pie and all the trim-
mings. Our school will also donate a sec-
ond food basket to 2 needy femily in the
Bradford-Newbury area.

Plans are being made for & big painting
weekend at our school. The goal is to
spackle and paint the interior white walls
of the school to brighten the classroom.

Spread the word that Santa’s Outlet will be
open December 3 from 2:00-6:00 at the
Bradford Town Hall. Our school will spon-
sor this children's shopping day event. We
will be selling small items ranging in price
from 25 cents to 3 doliars, Children may
purchase items as gifts for their pareats,
grandparents, family and friends at Santa’s
giﬂet. Refreshiments will also be avail-

..

- Mary Keegan-Dayton

938-2020 (office) 933-2339 (bome)

the Master Plan for the Town of Bradford.
The state recommends that master plans be
revised every five years. Bradford's was
completed in 1986. There have been
changes in the town since then, and
changes in the technology and information
available to assist master planning.

The process of creating a master plan
belps the commumity cote together to dis-
cuss what the town should look like in the
::l:ltdecaldoandbcyond. A master plan

ill set clear goals and objectives to guide
town ordinances and actions, &

The Master Plan will contain almost &
dozen different ‘‘elements,’* and the Plan-
ning Board will need the input of the eatire
:own, anh.d{ the dozens of dedicated vo-
uteers. Most importantly, the Planning
Board peeds a VoltmteeryPrqiect Coordina-
tor to get things started.

The Project Coordinator will help develop
and supervise the process of creating a
Goals and Objectives statement that will
guide Bradford into the 21st century. The
Project Manager will also coordinate the
different issues committees,

If you think this sounds like a job for you,
please contsct Perry Teele at 9382172,

RESTAURANT
NEW BLUE DANUBE MENU

Tuesday - Saturday from §:30
Dinner Reservations Appreciated Y
At the Bradford Inn  938-5309 2

IMPORTANT
VOTE!
Tues, Nov. 8

“BERNIE”
LAMACH

for
State Representative

Burns (L), Lamach (R)

“As a successful small business owner, Bernie understands
New Hampshire's tradition of free enterprise and local con-
trol. His enthusiasm for the community has made him a
prominent leader in local affairs and will reinforce his ability
to represent the towns of Henniker and Bradford.”
Harold W, Burns, Speaker, NH House

CONCERNED ABOUT ECONOMY, JOBS, TAXES

Folitical advertisement paid for by Lamech/Petenaude Committes
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Editor's note: Town Clerk Sue Pehrson re-
ceived the following letter. Perhaps some-
one would be interested in taking on this
project, Contact Sue to express your inter-
est,

Dear *Bradfordian,”

In 1997 my own Bradford here in York-
shire, England, (with a population of
nearly hatf-million) will be celebrating the
centenary of its becoming a City, and also
the 150th anniversary of its incorporation
as 4 Borough, and so to mark these two
events I am now preparing, in good time,

a history of the City to include also details
and whereabouts of the various other Brad-
fords in the world.

Thus I write to ask you, as one of the
*Bradfords™ on my list, if you will please
be 50 good as to send me whatsver infor-
mation you may bave about your own
Bradford, with details of any special fea-
tures, principal attractions or “ancient™
customs, particulars of local industry and
commerce, and possibly also a towa plan
together with anything else you think will
be of interest. Perhaps you could also say
whether your Bradford has any known
links or other connections with my Brad-
ford.

1 much look forward to hearing from you
at your early convenience; in the mean-
time, with best respects and all good
wishes, I am,

Yours sincerely, Neville Packett

Voang Modie

John McKew
Route 103, Newbury
763-2633

Letters

To the Editor:

On September 24, I atiended the funeral of
a beloved family member, a university stu-
dant who had achieved academic honors,
yet also suffered from depression. After re-
ceiving a suicide letter from him, his par-
ents called the police and an all-points-bul-
letin was issued throughout New Hamp-
shire. The police had & full description, his
name, make of car, and oumber plates,
and were looking for him. On the third
moming, the despondent young man en-
tered a New Hampshire Wal-Mart store,
purchased a shotqum, drove to a remote
area, and killed himself.

Those who suffer from mental illness are
unable (o see a glimmer of light in their
darkness. They can't envision life beyond
the next momeat. In our devastation, the
family believes a waiting period of five
days following purchase of the gun may
have allowed the alerted police sufficient
time to find him, providing an opportunity
to dissuade him from his fatal plan.
Bradford voters will go to the polls on No-
vember 8 to elect state representatives. |
write this letter to urge resideats to choose
candidates who would favor a waiting pe-
riod whea the issue is again before the leg-
islature, On October 18, at Candidates’
Night, the question of a waiting period
was asked of the senatorial and repre-
sentative candidates, Roger Hall, senato-
rial candidate, said he favors a waiting pe-
riod. David Currier, incumbent scoator,
answered by referring to the Brady Bill
and indicating there already is & waiting pe-
riod. This is true, but for hand guns
ONLY. The law does not cover shotguns
and other firearms within individual states.
Whea I spoke with him later, he agreed
that this was true, indicating he thought
my nephew had used a hand gun. I spoke
with three of the representative candidates

T s

SUTTON MILLS PROVISIONS

Malin Street Sutton Mills 927-4123

Doin we for o GRAND OPENTHG
beginning Vovendber 51

Pizza - Deli - Home baked breads & goodies
Organic foods - Bulk coffees
and most of all, GREAT PRICES.
Frank, Cheryl & Noah Scanlon

prior to Candidates’ Night and they all as-
sured me they would favor (or not oppose)
a waiting peniod. During Candidates’
Night, the fourth candidate, Amy
Patenaude, expressed strong opposition to
such legislation.

ents need not feel neglected by such
& law. They will not lose their weapons,
They can still hunt and target shoot and
possess a firearm to prolect fneir homes. A
waiting period has a potential to save a
life. It was my nephew in September. It
could be someons in your family next
time. Please join me and vote for candi-
dates who will work toward changing the
statits quo regarding gun purchases,

Pauline Dishmon

Vote

Tuesday, November 8th

REPUEBLIGARN
TEAW
(% 4 &)

For State Senator
Vote for not mora than ONE:

For State Representative
Vote for not more than TWO:

‘BERNIE' LAMACH

DAVID P. CURRIER

R®

AMY PATENAUDE

Paid for by Currier for Sanate Commities
Sally L. Rober, Northfiski, Fiscal Agent
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A Boardwalk in the Bog

At last, everything came together this Octo-

ber for the Conservation Commission to
put & boardwalk in the Bog. Our wetlands
permit came through; Exxon gave us a
grant; and Jumber was cut and sawed.

Exxon gave the BCC $1,000 to build the

in recognition of Dick Whall's
years of volunteer service to the Commis-
sion. We used this money to hire some of
our work force, recognizing that the job
was 100 large for volunteers alone.

Breezy Hill Lumber Company generously
donated the 2" x 8" hemlock boards and
the 4" x 4" lumber we used for “bunks,”
the base the boardwalk was nailed to.

Monday, October 10, Perry Teele, John
Blitzer and Dick Whall picked up the first
loads of lumber. For the next four days,
boards were hauled from Breezy Hill to
the Bog at least twice & day. Carl Craig
snd Gene Schmidt kept fitting the pieces to-
gether ... around the roots and over the
Iumps and bumps. Perry directed and
helped when he could, Dick, John, Amy,
and Ann Eldridge, with the help of the
Thompson family, carried boards over the
ever lengthening trail. The longer it got,
the harder it got!

David Balan, an NEC student, was the
strongest board carrier. Without him, the
task would have been much harder. One
day he brought two friends and the line
moved quickly. Perry estimated that if one
man had carried all the lumber, it would
have been the equivalent of walking 42
miles with a heavy board on your shoulder,

Beth Thompson and her boys deserve our
special thanks. Their enthusiasm and help
were invaluable. The boys carried an im-
pressive amount of wood and maintained a
line of communication between the East
Washington Road crew and the workers in
the Bog. They kept up everyone's energy
with popcorn and amused us by inventing
unique methods for carrying wood.

The walk now extends a little more than
1/4 mile into the Bog. Plans are being
made o extend it next year. But this time
we'll work smarter, purchasing the lumber
during the winter and hauling to the site
with a snowmobile,

There will be no meeting of the Conserva-
tion Comumission in November. The next

meeting will be December 6th at 7:30 at
Tillie Wheeler's home. —Amy Blitzer

428-7076

Wright Travel

WORLDWIDE TRAVEL ARRANGEMENTS
Heaniker Mini-Mall ~ Naacy Wright

THE BRADFORD BRIDGE

SR TS
R A

Bradford Women’s Club news

% | The Women's Club is busy getting ready
o | for our third Antiques and Craft Fair. We
2’| look forward to seeing many new crafis.
“..y | Besides Christmar decorations, baked
Y| | goods, dried flowers, jewelry, and hand-

518 | made items, there will be pottery and other

j | unique items, We invite members and the
Bt | public to enjoy this fair, which will be
¢ | beld on Friday and Saturday, November

(O ( 25 and 26.

| Profits from this fair go back to the com-

g | cimity by way of scholarship, swim pro-

5 A

REACHIN
THRIFT SHOP

- 5 Respeciable ltems

at Reasonable Frices

_—fﬂ Old Wamer Road,
P':ﬂ'-’z'ob' Bradford 938-2820
Tu&Wed 9-1 Th&Fri 124 Sat 9-4
Weekly Specials - Cash Paid for Consignments

Mike's

Floorsanding & Refinishing
We also instalf all types of hard and softwood fhooring.

Michael J. Signorino

Word Processing i
Desktop Publishing deremmmez
Dictaphone and Fax

Patricia Dugdale  91g-5407

gram, and street signs, as well a5 to spon-

W | sor the Bradford art show, candidates’

R | night, and the Christmas tree lighting, This
i | is a great way to support all these projects.

Enjoy the start of the holiday season with a

%5, | visit to the house at Center Road and Be-
- | ment Bridge.

Candidates’ Night, held in October, was &
success. Mauri Scheffy arranged for all the
candidates to speak and Debbie Lamach
moderated the event. A candidates' night
for town offices will be held in February.
These events are sponsored by the BWC to
encourage voters (o be informed before go-
ing to the polls. —~Lou Signorino

JOHN FoRrGIEL

Certified Public Accountant

Quality tax &
accounting
services.

Year round.

Call for an appolntment.

Member of AICPA, NHSCPA, and
the Bradford Business Assoc.

(603) 938-JOHN (5646)

Bradford, NH

Main St., Henniker Manager

» Life-long resident of Henniker
» Civil Engineer

» Maried to Charlie Gunn,
Bluebemy Hill Farm

paid political advertisemerg

» Vice President, Henniker Pallet Co.

PLEASE VOTE ON NOVEMBER 8
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Ae¥ | Board of Christian Education/Missions.

=

Hendersons bugy in Kellogg, Idaho

| | church vestry
B | Heifer Project International, as well as our

Dave and Polly Henderson report from
Kellogg, Idaho, that they're getting the
house closed in for winter. Dave regrets
they won’t be back in Bradford for hunting
season. They plan to be here for a visit
with friends and family at Christmastime,

The Hendersons are in Idaho for a year
where they're renovating an old miner's
house and hoping to get in lots of skiing,
canoeing, hiking etc. Their address is: 409
W. Riverside, Kellogg, Idaho 83837.

Martin Energy
% % OOAL * %

Ask about our new & used stoves
Hand Fired Heating Units

938-5531

Hugo's Electric Service

Hugo Flinkstrom
Licensed & Insured
RESIDENTIAL » COMMERCIAL o INDUSTRIAL

938-5578 Rte 114, Bradford

WALCO
MECHANICAL CO.

REFRIGERATION, HEATING,
AR CONDITIONING, ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

COMMERCIAL » INDUSTRIAL » RESIDENTIAL
SERVICE + SALES « INSTALLATION
MAINTENANCE PROGRAMS

SYSTEM EVALUATIONS

938-2926

BRADFORD, NEW HAMPSHIRE

On November §, the Board will host a
World Hunger Dinner, 5:30 - 7:00, in the
. The dinner will benefit the

church's food pantry. The menu: home-

| made beef stew, chicken soup, breads and
" | dessert, The cost is $5.00 for adults, $3.00

for children. A simple meal with a simple
message: ‘“We are blessed and are asked to
share our blessings with others.”

Diaconate Board. The traditional Thanks-
giving basket project will again be organ-
ized by our Diaconate Board. Food items
may be donated during November worship
services, 85 well as at the IGA, The bas-
kets will be distributed {0 needy families.

Youth Groups. Qur second youth group
meeting was held on October 23 at the
home of Dick and Phyllis Whall. We had a
super time playing ping pong, darts, Bal-
derdash, and other games, as well as enjoy-
ing delicious refreshments. The youth
group's average attendance has been 14.
November meetings will be held on the
13th and 27th.

Trustees. Our Stewardship Committee, 8
subcommittee of the Trustees, has kicked
off its stewardship campaign. Letters and
pledge cards have been mailed out,
(Thanks to Jane Bready for her wonderful
drawing of our church.) Pledges will be re-
ceived during worship on November 6 and
13, and dedicated on the 20th.

American Baptist Women's Ministry. On
November 1, the ABWM's program will
be “Our Global Partners."’ Thig program

Since 1868,

Supporting the Community,

Deposits ary inmured by the Federal Deposit mrance Corporaiion

Church News

Jrom Lynne E. Hubley

will provide an opportunity to learn more
about the life experiences of women in
Eastern Europe and South Africa, The
ABWM plans to visit Hillsboro House in
November as well. A reminder: The
ABWM is still selling tickets to win BAR-
ROW THE BEAR. Tickets are available at
Dodge's. The drawing will be held on De-
cember 6, with proceeds {0 benefit the
ABWM scholarship.

Thanksgiving Eve Service. On November
23, the church will conduct 8 Thanksgiv-

ing Eve Service at 7:30. The service will

include music, readings, and sharing.

Angel of the Month, by Debbie Lamach.
The highlight this month is, sadly, differ-
ent as it honors someone who is no longer
with us. Slated for recognition (which he
absolutely would have abhorred!) some-
time in the future, his death has come as a
shock to all of us.

Gordon Anderson was “everybody's grand-
father” ... active, kind, generous, with a
sly sense of humor and firm beliefs in
what's right and what's wrong. There is a
box of butternut squash sitting on my
porch and tomatoes in the freezer because
of Gordon's generosity. A bag of potatoes
at a neighbors, four apples on the counter
at the store. These aren't even a drop in
the bucket as far as Gordon's giving was
concerned.

A farmer, architect, builder, businessman,
husband, father, brother, and grandfather
-+. Gordon made every minute count. He
will be missed by many. *Well doae, thou
true and faithful servant.”

LAKE
SUNAPEE
BANK.,

Rt bl inld AP

@
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Bradford-Newbury Community
Workshop news

The Bradford-Newbury Community Work-
shop will meet Thursday, November 10 at
the Friendship House in Sonth Newbury.

There will be quills to sew and squares to
knit at 11:00. Bag lunch at noon. Beverage
and dessert will be provided.

The afiernoon project, at 1:00, will be con-
structing photo albums. You'll need to
bring: a three-ring binder or photo album

1 sheet of r board

4 yards ruffled lace

2 yards of half-yard pieces of contrasting
fabrics

2 yards 3/8" ribbon

tacky or Sobo glue

scissors and ruler

These make an exciting gift and they're
fun 1o do! Everyone (men included) are
welcome at the meetings.

Merrimack
Farm & Country
Store

Bradford, NH 938-2211

Come See our Large
Selection of:
Squirrel Feeders &
Bird Feeders
as well as the many
seed combinations
to fill them

P.S. Ask about “Squirrel Away”

Experlenced leader in N.H. House

paid political advertscmons
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childhood memories can last a long time.

by Clare Bensley

Everyone was invited to join in the feast-
ing and celebrating the day before Thanks-
giving at the Bradford Cealer Schoolhouse
in the “old days.” Parents prepared the
food, mostly from what they grew and
raised themselves. And the children, under
the tutelage of their beloved teacher, Doris
Williams, made their costumes and studied
about the Pilgrims for days ahead of time.

Miss Williams made sure all the neigh-
bors, as well as her students and their fami-
lies, were able to enjoy the celebration.
She prepared her students and insisted they

know all about the history of Thanksgiv-

RE-ELECT
THEA BRAITERMAN

State Representative
Bradford-Henniker District

Professor Emeritus ]
of Business and Economics
New England College

N.H. House Committee on
Commerce, Small Business
and Consumer Affairs

N.H. House Committee on
Economic Development

This photo, which was kindly loaned by Clara Heseltine Digilio, shows Center School-
hosue students dressed in their Thanksgiving costumes. The white collars were napkins
folded by Miss Williams to give a Pilgrim look. Clara is the second girl from the left in
the front row. Frances Barstow Ward is the fifth. It was sixty-five years ago, but happy

.

Thanksgiving at the Bradford Center Schoolhouse

ing, in addition to enjoying the sumphuous
feast. Tables were set up outdoors so there
would be room for all.

Doris Williams instilled ie ber children an
approciation of the hardships the Pilgrims
endured in their new bomeland aml their
thanks for a successful year under harsh
conditions. Her students remember in
great detail those happy Thanksgiving
feasts at the Schoolbouse with their home-
grown turkeys, local game, vegetables
stored in cellar boles, pies and breads, pre-
serves, and whatever else that summer's
harvest provided.

Clara Heseltine Digilio remembers a time
when the lemon meringue pies were being
carried down Rowe Mountain Road and
someone accidentally flipped them upside
down. Doris Williams rose to the occasion
by simply scraping them up and putting
them back lom again with little fuss. It
was events like this and her total commit-
ment to teaching that cause her former pu-
pils to remember Miss Williams so fondly.
She was loved by all and tavght for many
years at the Schoolhouse.

Septic System Designs
Test Pils, Pefc Tests
P9 Site Assassments
‘ _m Land Planning
Parmiting

ROBERT C. STEWART, Jr.
938-2256 Main Street
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In and About the KRSD, by Dick Keller, Bradford School Board Rep

Once again, it is the season of the Cracker
Barrel. Superintendeat of Schools, Dr.
Jean Richards has moved into full swing.
The first was held in Newbury on Septem-
ber 27th with, unfortunately, not many
more than a dozen people in attendance in
addition to staff and School Board mem-
bers. The agenda included an outline of
achievements over the past year, studeat as-
sessment and grading, faculty performance
and assessment, and an overview of Board
sub-committes activities. The interchange
throughaout the session from the l‘parl.ici-
pants generated upbeat support for the re-
newed educational thrust in the District.
The next scheduled meeting is in Sutton on
November 15. Bradford's Cracker Barrel
will be January 10th.

Upbeat, as well, is the recognition given to
Marshall MacKenzie, high school science
teacher and Bradford resident, by Tufts
University for “‘nurturing the talented and
enthusiastic students we enroll,” The letter
goes on to say, *“We have benefited from
your abilities, your knowledge and commit-
ment.” Congratulations, Mac!

Dick Currier, a sixth grade teacher who
has been involved in a pen pal exchange
with secondary school students in St. Pe-
tersburg, Russia, is exploring the possibil-
ity of a student exchange between the two
schools. If this comes to pass s scheduled
between December 18 and January S, Cur-
rier most likely will look for private sup-
port to meet the needs of the fourteen sev-
enth and eighth graders in order to accom-
plish this worthwhile venture.

The faculty and staff of the District invites
all to join in the celebration of National
Education Week, November 14-18. Your
schools will be open for visits and conver-
sation. Stop in personally and see what's
going on.

The Middle School Drama Club will pre-
sent “A Little Princeas"” oo November 18
and 19 at 2:00 and 7:30 at the Middle
School. Tickets will be available at the

door, $2 per seat. Come, enjoy and sup-
port the Drama Club,

Another exciting venture is contemplated
by Kevin Johnson, New London/Sutton
Elementary School Principal. Working
with a professor and students at Colby
Sawyer College, Johnson plans to offer a
course in Japanese at the elementary
school. Mr. Johnson's interest in foreign
languages for young children, especially
using volunteer services, bas full support
from this board member.

Chapter 2 funds and allotments were dis-
cussed at the October 13th meeting. The
District received a $14,011 grant upder
this federal program to expand and im-
prove staff and program development. Sub-
grants were awarded to the Windy Hill Pre-
school Music Center ($205) and the
Warmer Cooperative Creative Arts Pro-
gram ($170). Dr. Richards was requested
to keep all kindergartens in the District in-
formed of such funding programs that
might be available in the future.

Highlights of board meetings in October in-
¢cluded presentation and review of the mid-
dle school curriculum. The science, math,
and art programs were approvad after con-
cerns about anticipated levels of mastery of
specific elements were satisfied. Language
arts, physical education, and health were
presented in the planning session. Ap-
proval is expected in November. The nego-
tiation process with the teachers’ union has
begun. The initial meeting with the aides’
union is still to be scheduled.

The budget review has started and the in-
itial presentation to the Board will be on
November 9. A letter has been received
from Martha Mical, Chair of the Munici-
pal Budget Committee (MBC) and reiter-
ated by Bill Steel, school board repre-
sentative to the MBC.The letter concerned
the Joint Board of Selectmen’s request for
2 5% reduction from the curreat budget
level. Considering the increase in the num-
ber of students, demands made on the
school system by the district, legal/legisla-

BRADFORD MARKETPLACE

Low Gas Prices

o Fresh Sandwiches

¢ LOWEST Cigarettes $14.99 carton

938-5558

Daily o Cold Beer

tive requirements, and continued erosion
in state aid, this goal may not be reason-
able without adversely affecting the aca-
demic thrust,

A report by the Electronic Annual Meating
subcommittee, chaired by Wamner Board
member Sherry Gould, was presented on
the 13th. This subcommittee was called to
review the potentia! for holding the Annual
District Meeting remote from the ceatral
meeting hall, consider related costs and le-
gal hangups, as well as possible academic
benefits to the District should such an alter-
native occur. Other solutions o accommeo-
dating the large number of voters in the
District would be to separate out specific
warrant ilems to be included on the town
ballots and holding the Annual Meeting
outside the District, as allowed by law.

The October 27 plaming meeting included
a presentation on the Multi-Age Program
at Simonds Elementary. The proposal, as
presented by Principal Carlton Fitzgerald
and the teachers involved in the program,
includes E-1, 2-3, and 4-5 combina-
tions. Final action is scheduled for early
December because of other commitments
of Board members in November. Watch
for the posted agenda.

For more specifics, minutes of all meet-
ings are available at the Town Hall, but
with a delay until they have been officially
roved. Unapproved minutes are avail-
le at the SAU offics or by contacting me
if you have a question.

| @ .goncg

SINCY. 1)
GEBMERAL STORE
Aaln K., Headfard, N.H, AV

“What you need is on the corner"
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YOUR HOLIDAY
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Candidates for State Office

Candidates for state office were offerred the opportunity to answer a four-question survey to provide Bridge readers with information
on their candidacies. The questions were: 1. Why do you want to serve? 2. What are the most important issues you will have to ad-
dress? 3, What do you hope to accomplish during your term of office? 4. What are your qualifications?

STATE
REPRESENTATIVE

Bernle Lamach, Republican
1. To bring balance, both geographically
and politically to the rcpresge:otaﬁon of the
Bradford/Henniker District. Bradford is
unique in its demographics and outlook.
We have different telephone, cable, print
comunications, and differeat school dis-
tricts, and Lakes Massasscum and Todd.
We need a balanced voice in Concord and
in county governioent.

2. Economy, jobs, taxes.

3. Be a good listener, be accessible, and
represent a realistic view of legislative con-
siderations. Work to ease the structural de-
ficiencies of revenue and expenses in gov-
ernment.

4.1 live and work in Bradford, and partici-
pate in local activities. I am known and ac-
cessible, I have an extensive background
in business and enginoering, and practical
politics. I am a member of the majority Re-
publican party in the stale house and, as
such, can be more usefil and effactive in
Concord.

Amy Patenaude, Republican

1. People have to take an active part in
government. One just can't complain. Serv-
ing on the Henniker Zoning Board of Ad-
justment, I see first hand the frustration
that people encounter with government
regulations. Today, it takes two le
working just to keep a roof over their
beads. Our present represealatives vote for
the government to control and provide
everything, forgetting where the govern-
meat gels its money.

2. The tax burden/jobs and private prop-
erty rights.
3. Being a business owner, 1 know how
much paperwork is involved to do business
in New Hampshire. We need fewer gov-
ernmeat regulations and a tax base.
Small business should be encouraged to
start up and government shoukd be more
fiscally conservative. I will work to keep
and maintain our Constitutional Rights.
4. 1 am a profeasional engineer, Vice Presi-
dent of Heaniker Paliet Co. Inc., and &
member of the Hmikummegmm of
fustment. ] grew up . genern-
tginnmniku.mdmendodﬂwwbﬁc
school, UNH and NEC, I know the
people.

Barbara French, Democrat

I have always believed in helping others
and giving service to one's commumity. 1
have been active in my local state and na-
tional organizations, agencies and boards.
When I was s school nurse, I became in-
volved in the legislative process in relation
to many health issues and decided when I
retired, I'd like to be able to contribute to
health concerns and other matters. I have
tried to live by the conviction that Iam a
caretaker of humanity and a steward of the
earth. I do want to thank the Bradford vot-
ers for helping to give me the opportumity
to serve them and the State. My roots in
Bradford go back three generations and
am grateful for being able to give some-
thing back Lo the community.

2. As a member of the Health and HBuman
Services and Elderly Affairs Committee I
will be dealing with legislation and the
budget of the Department of Health and
Human Services. This is one of the largest
State departmeats ard will probably face a
difficult two years due to the uncertainty
of the Medicaid loopbole money. The
other major issues I believe we'll be facing
are:

A. Property tax relief. ] will only
ponmaddlf:]ymﬂornewmmatpmm
significant belp for the property tax payer
and has a constitutional amendment to
make sure that the money goes back to the
towns and cities. I do not support casinos,
Keno, video poker or any other form of
gambling as a means (o solve our reveoue
problems,

B. Settling the Claremont education case
which will define adequate educaton in to-
day’s society, and funding of education. It
will be up 1o the Jegislature to carry out

their decision or begin to provide leader-
ship in solving the problem. I strongly sup-
port quality education for all our studenis.

1% gal

$2.19 $1

Route 103

OUR EVERYDAY LOW PRICES

Idienot Milk
2% gal

89 $2.19

C. Develop & hospitable climate for busi-
ness and the esvironment to work together
for the good of all.

3. I intend to continue to work on some of
my previous goals. Health coverage for
all, Ylmis unacceptable to me that 25,000
children and approximately 100,000 adults
are without insurance. We did pass legisla-
tion that provides the vehicle to develop
NH’s Hezlth Care plan and I'd like to be
able to help with this. I co-sponsored the
legistation that created the Healthy Kids

ion and was honored to be ap-
pointed to the Board by the Speaker of the
House. This is an insurance program for
children which will emphasize prevention
and primary care and will certainly help
until we develop the Health Care Plan for
N.H. and may still have s role.

I have been serving on a Crime Preven-
tion sub-committes and hope 1o write legis-
[ation in relation to having Regional Fam-
ily Resource Ceaters to provide multiple
services and important preveation and in-
tervention.

4. Twas assigned to be on the Health and
Human Services and Elderly Affairs Com-
mittee,a real achievement for a freshman
legislator. With my background as a social
worker for 3 years and a school nurse for
27 years, I was able to make important
contributions. The professional organiza-
tions in which [ was active, such as the
N.H. School Nurses Association, and my
community service on the Planning Board
and Recycling Committee, have all given
me information and ience that can
belp me to be sn effective logislator.

VOTERS
The ballot ion asking whether Lhe
polls should open at 8:00 am was placed
on the ballot by the State and would re-
quire local communities to pay the addi-
tional costs.

whole gal
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Thea Braiterman, Democrat

1. T have served in the New Hampshire leg-
islature for thres terms, and am asking the
voters (o re-elect me for a fourth tenm. By
now I am a senior, experienced member of
the Legislature who knows how to get
things done. 1 am well known and re-
spected by both Democratic and Republi-
can members of the House and Senate.

During the past six years, ] have been on
the Commerce, Small Business and Con-
sumer Affairs Committee of the New
Hampshire House, and am now the minor-
ity leader of that committee. I also serve
on the Economic Affairs Commiltee of the
House. I would like to continue to repre-
seot the concerns of Bradford and Hen-
niker in the future as I have done in the

past.

2. The first most inportant issus will be to
balance state expenditures against state
revenue. If the state loses $100 million in
Medicaid money, &s is expected, how will
the legislature balance the budget? Will we
turn to casino gambling and Keno? Will
we cut services and lay off state workers,
which would be devastating to the econ-
omy and to the people of the state? Will
we pass the problem along to the cities and
towns, already overburdened by excessive

property taxes? ] am opposad to any of
those solutions,

The second most important issue is to im-
prove the business climate of New Hamp-
shire, The Business and Industry Associa-
ticn has already pointed out that New
Hampshire has a highly unfavorable cli-

THE
GOLDEN
PINEAPPLE

Create A Beautiful Thanksgiving

® Pic Stands
® Apple Trees
® Pate Dishes ® Dclicious Foods

* Chip "n Dips ® Beautiful Candles
® Beverage Napking ® Coasters

Open Daily 9:30-5:30,Th & Fri "til 8:00
Jet. Rte 202/9 and Rts 127, Henniker

428-7982

Also ... don't forget to visit the . . .

* Homespun Linens
® Cookbooks

mate for business, because the state raises
revenus by constantly increasing fees and
taxes on business. We do not effectively
encourage the businesses wa have, and
we have no effective program for bring-
ing new business to the state.

3. I hope to continue the work I have be-
gun in improving health insurance for the
people of the state. At preseat, I am join-
ing with other Republican and Demo-
cratic representatives on bills to improve
the quality of care given in HMOs, and to
improve coverage for mental health care.

I also expect to carry forward my bill to
delay for two years the start of the auto
emissions testing program. This will give
us time to iron out the many glitches that
exist in the program: the high cost of the
tests, the high cost of the required re-
pairs; the requirement for expensive
equipmeat and elaborate testing centers in-
stead of less expensive and more efficient
technology. My bill is gaining widespread
support with legislators, the press, and
the public.

4. I have been a professor of business and
ecanomics at New England College for
the past twenty years; and before that ]
managed a law office. I have the knowl-
edge and skills required to understand leg-
islation, to work with people, to communi-
cale effectively, and to represent the con-
cemns of Bradford and Henniker.

STATE SENATOR

David P. Cunler, Republican

1. To continue my efforts on behalf of cit-
ies and towns in protecting their interest
and reducing government interference in
business.

2. There are inequities in the current prop-
erty lax sysiem and we need to find crea-
tive ways o give more money for educa-
tion while maintaining local control. An-
otherisswismninlaingabnhncodbudget
while providing adequate state services.

3. This election is about jobs, taxes, cut-
ting state spending, and providing for edu-
cation without a broadbased :;ng

4. Incumbent State Senator. Served as Se-
lectman in Henniker for 12 years, Presi-
dent, Bound Tree Corp. Veteran,

Fragrance
Shop

" A Crafters Dream . .
Come see what Debbis is
crauting!

New Hours: Tu - Sat 10-5, Sun, nocn-5
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Route 114, Bradford
Est 1975
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Call for sstimate
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TOM WILKINS
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Roger Hall, Democrat

1. Qur state system for funding education
pits the working and middle classes against
the wealthy, and prqxrty—riﬁl towns
against property-poor anes, the end, we
sﬁ:mrt:hmge not only our children, but the
secure economic future of cur State, We
also penalize the elderly, whose income re-
mains relatively stable, but whose pro,
taxes increase by about 15% each year. I
will devote my energy to i ing the
state’s education system, while implement-
ing a fair and equitable tax system for all
citizens.
2. The three most important issues facing
the State are school funding, property tax
pelief. and unnecessary legislative spend-
ing.
In many towns, 75% or more of proj
tax goes to support public schools. Since
':;;relinnsl gl n(:jany paorer school districts can

y alford to pay their property taxes,
adequate schoo! funding is not available.
As a result, the quality of education varies
radically throughout the State. A solid edu-
cation is a fundamental right of all children
and thlg:I very foundation v?,f econog:ic stabil-
ity in New Hampshire. We should obe
the law and follow the dacision of the d
N.H. State Supreme Court by providing
eq:al(;ogmdingforuchmﬂeminm
BC B

In the past 12 years, the tax burden on mid-
dle class and poor families has doubled,
while job opportunities and pay scales
have lagged. At the same time, the tax bur-
den on the wealthy has not increased. We
can no longer ignore the systematic injus-
tice and effectiveness of our current tax
structure. The State must explore every op-
tion, including an income tax, to raise
needed revenues and relieve the unbear-
able strain on bomeowners.

It's astonishing to realizs that last year our
state Legislature turned down bills that

would have reduced the N.H. budget by

over $100 million. Of that budget, $25 mil-
lion weat to create new state jobs, While
we need (o develop an equitable tax system
fonllcitimns,wealnoneedmclectlegis-
Iators determined to eliminate waste and

guard the state’s money as if it were their
own.

3 Worktoaddrmﬂnabavothmeisam.
school funding, property tax relief, and
reining in unnecessary legislative spending.
4. Veteran of World War I, Worked for
20 years far private businesses in New

ire, including 7 1/2 years as presi-
dent of a company and § 1/2 years as Di-
rector of the Statistical Analysis Center in
the state’s Crime Commission,
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EXECUTIVE
COUNCILOR

Peter Spaulding, Republican

1. I'believe that all citizens should provide
s0me public service. Whether an individ-
ual’s public service is in the military, in lo-
cal or state government or in commumity
affairs, we all benefit from such a contribu-
tion. [ believe that we can do better to
make New Hampshire a great place in
which to live and work and raise a family.

2. Many issues are rtant. I belisve
that establishing an lt:ll’:li‘;gti\m highway sys-
tem that represents the needs of New
Hampsbire citizens is important. I will
work to begin the Hillsboro bypass and to
improve Route 114 between Bradford and
New London. I want to have members of
the State Board of Education who are
100% committed to better public educa-
tion, | want more and better public access
to our lakes and rivers. And most of all, I
want to restore the faith and confidence of
the public in government’s ability to sd-
dress our problems and to be honest and
sincere in that effort.

3. See question #2

4. Qualifications. I am a native of Brad-
ford, NH. 1 attended Bradford Elementary
Schoo] and graduated from Simonds High
School in Warner (currently part of Kear-
sarge Regional High School). I graduated
from the University of New Hampshire in
1966. T have previously served as a Merri-
mack County Commissioner for eleven
terms and a member of the New Hamp-
shire executive Council for five terms.

It's not too early to
book your
Holiday Party ...

Quality Catering
ot Affordable Prices*

*available both on or off premises

FALL HOURS
Open Wednesday - Sunday 5-9

Closed Monday & Tuesday

Barbara Kuhiman Brown,
Democrat

L. The Executive Council was formed to
be a system of checks and belances on the
power of the Governor. For more than 10
years, the executive branch of government
— Govemor and Executive Council — has
been Republican. I foel that for the system
of checks and balances to work properly,
more than one party should be repre-
sented. The Council should take its respon-
sibility to vote on appointments seriously
rather than rubber-stamp the Governor's
nominees. Hearings on nominees to top
state positions should be conducted in pub-
lic forums, The Executive Council should
agree to ethic:; legislation 5o that those in
the position of dispensing patropage are
heldpﬁcmmuble to the public. The Coun-
cil is mired down in the day-to-day detail
of ninning state government, wasting time,
energy, and tax dollars on decisions that
have been through several levels of review
and audit. Council members should con-
cern themselves with leadership decisions
rather than micro-managing state affairs.

2. Education, the economy, and the condi-
tion of the state's infrastructure are the
thres most pressing issues facing the state.
Next year, the Executive Council will vote
to confirm State Board of Education mem-
bers as well as Commissioners of Trans-
portation, and Environmental Services. I
will work for open public hearings on
these vital appointments 5o that those of us
with the most at stake in this process will
learn the views of the nominees. The mem-
bers of the State Board of Education
should be prepared o begin the debate on
what constitules an adequate education for
our children. An educated work force and
eavironmentally sensitive transportation
plans bolster regionsl capabilities. They at-
tract businesses and form the underpin-
nings of scand economic growth,

3. Accountability and ethics reform are is-
sues I feel deserve the attention of the Ex-
ecutive Council. The Councilors noust be
held accountable to the public, They mmst
regard their election as a public trust, I
have pledged to call for public hearings on
all appointments to top state posts. The
people have a right to know the views,
qualifications, and agendas of New Hamp-
shire’s commissioners and state school
board members. These individuals should
not be interviewed in private. I have also
pledged to refuse contributions from any-
one who is before the council for confirma-
tion. I will support legislation to ban self-
serving “testimonials” from the executive
branch, The Executive Council voles on
millions of dollars worth of contracts
every year. The public should be confident
that those contracts are awarded based on
competence, not campaign contributions.

4. I served the community from 1985-1993
as a member of the Concord School
Board. T chaired the Finance, Negotia-
tions, Special Education, and Superinten-
dent Search Committees, | held the offices
of Secretary, Vice-President, and Presi-
dent of the school boerd. I was a member
of the Concord Civic Profile Group and
currestly serve as a member of the Con-
cord City Democrats and the New Hamp-
shire State Democratic Committee. I at-
tended Portsmouth and Exeter High
Schools and the University of New Hamp-
shire. I worked for the Internal Revenue
Service as a tax auditor, including their Of-
fice and International Operations. I am cur-
rently employed by Chubb Life and also
work a5 an independent tax preparer, My
background has afforded me the opportu-
nity to hire top-level managers, negotiate
employment contracts, and plan for and
award contracts for multi-million dollar
building projects. All of the skills mea-
tioned are directly related to duties re-
quired of Executive Councilors.

WE REPAIR AND MAINTAIN ALL MAKES AND MODELS
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Blue News ... Report from the Police Department, by Kathy Grindle

The Bradford Police Department has a
reputation for being a high-profile depart-
ment. Officers are out on the road at all
hours of the day and night. This is a major
deterrent to crime. Whether we would like
to admit it or not, our small peaceful town
does have ils own criminal element, some
of whom are connected to crime outside
the area. Until recently, they never knew
when an officer would be doing business
chocks or just driving around town observ-
ing movement.

Now, due to Federal rules governing the
accumulation of comp time and mandatory
overtime for officers and Town budget con-
straints, the PD has been forced to adopt @
schedule to more clogely meet these restric-
tions. Two weeks ago, the PD put into ef-
fect a schedule which leaves State Police
on call for town coverage after midnight at
least twice a week, after 2:00 am on week-
ends, and efter midnight on days when the
fuli-time officer or the Chief are on vaca-
tion.

It is amazing how quickly the news that
there is no officer on the street can

among those wanting to take advantage of
that fact, The Department will be looking
at the schedule again and may vary the
days or hours of Stats coveruge. However,
the PD must follow the people's wishes,
expressed at the Jast town meeting, that an-
other full-time officer should not be hired.
And Federal rules forbid officers from vol-
unteering time to their departments and re-
quire that they receive overtime pay, not
comp time. Working within the restrictions
complicates scheduling, but we will con-
tinue to give Bradford the best possible
coverage and protection that we are gble to.

The PD hopes to change this situation in
March at town meeting when we will

Mauri's

HAIR DESIGN & TANNING SALON

938-5444
Bradford Comers o Rte 114

OPEN
7 I‘lAYS

or
Hair & Tanning

Open Monday-Friday 9:00 - 8:00
Saturday 9:00 - 3:00
Sundsy 11:00- 3:00

Wheelchair accessible,
WALK-INS WELCOME

again be asking for another full-time offi-
cer. This officer will become essential if
compliance with the Federa] laws for a
mandatory 42-hour work week for full-
time officers becomes mandatory. The
Bradford PD has be¢n using a 60-hour
work week for its full-time officers.

Bradford has been talking a lot lately about
increasing businesses to widen the tax base
and lower property taxes. Any new busi-
pesses will want to know how safe their in-
vestment will be, and how well-protactad.
Bringing in new businesses will be easier

if we have a low crime rate and around-the-
clock patrols, Please remember this at the
next town meeting.

Next, the Police Department extends its
congratulations 1o Neal Martin, who was
promoted from Patrol Supervisor to Ser-
geant in October. Sgt. Martin has been
with the department for just over two years
and has been in charge of the part-time of-
ficers during this time. In his new posi-
tion, he will increase some of his duties, in-
cluding weekend coverage. Congratula-
tions, Neal. We wish you the very best,

The Mutual Aid Pact with Sutton has been
signed. Bradford PD now has mutual aid
agreements with the towns of Newbury,
Wamner, New London, and Henniker, as
well as Sutton. This means that our offi-
cers can act in an official capacity in those
towns and their officers can do the same in

Bradford. Being such small towns, we
could not function as effectively without
these mutual aid agreemeats. No town has
the manpower to cover every emergency
situation. Over the years we have learned
to work together in a spirit of cooperation
and mutual benefit.

The Selectmen have received complaints
regarding vehicles parking on the sidewalk
in front of the IGA, They have asked the
PD to enforce more strongly the sidewalk
parking restrictions. Please do not park or

up onto the curb or cement walk area
1n front of the IGA whether you are using
the telephone or doing some quick shop-
ping. The PD will be looking for violators
and the fins is $15.

‘We would like to remind all drivers that
wet leaves on the road can make driving as
difficult as if the road was covered with
ice. Pleass be careful when braking and
give yourself a few extra feet 10 stop,

Total number of incidents for October
through the 23rd is 82, with 14 assists to
other departments/rescue; 11 animal com-
plaints; 9 unsecured premises; 9 motor ve-
hicle complaints/accidents; 4 domestic inci-
dents; 2 alarms.

We would like to wish everyone a safe and
happy Thanksgiving.

Quallty ~ forvice - ivagity

New London 524-4951

Car Care of Bradford

63 W. Main St.
General Repairs

Bradford
State Inspactions

Emergency Towing

If you think a good Automotive Technician is expensive,
try & bad cnel

For a Good One, Call 938-5678

Jerry Holloway, A.S.E.

Master Auto Technician



November 1994

THE BRADFORD BRIDGE

13

S00-Nipi Audubon Chapter news

The Soo-Nipi Audubon Chapter will focus
on the “Hislory of New Hampshire Hawk
Watching,” with a slide program at the
monthly meeting on Friday, November 11,
7:30 pm, at St. Andrews Episcopal Church
on Gould Road in New London.

Sue Fogelman, who has been researching
the effect of weather systems on bird mi-
gration patterns will be the r. Con-
tact person is Clare Bensley, 938-5482,

All So0-Nipi Audubon programs are open
10 the public at no charge, Refreshments
will be available during the meeting.
Please note that no field trip has been
scheduled for November due to the upcom-
ing holidays.

Bradford Taxpayers! Are you mad as hell
about your tax bills? Only you can answer
that question. But beware, there are those
among us who would have us think that
it’s because at lown meeting, we voled for
expenditures outside the budget (warrant
articles). This is just a smoke screen. Our
property tax is based on three budgets,
school, town, and county. The school por-
tion this year is §18.51 per $1,000, up
$2.76. We did everything in our power to
change the school funding formula last
year, but 4 2/3 majority 15 impossible to
achieve on this funding issue, We are

BIRCH LANE LODGES

* Minutes to Mt, Sunapee,
King Ridge & Pat’s Peak

* Color Cable TV-
Kitchens Available

* Reasoruble Rates

© *Sld & Stay

] * On Snowmobile Trails

’ *Brochure Available

locked into an apportionment formuls
which places a greater burden on those
commumities with children than on those
with higher property values. This country
was built on the cornerstone of public edu-
cation for all. We have turned this corner-
stone into a willstone around the necks of
our poorer communities. Relief from our
disproportionate tax burden must come

* Managers and part-time
sellers

* Hostesses for home
demonstrations

* Direct orders
Call Alison aqt 938-2700

OnlakeTodd  Rte 103, Bradford from th sate. Ask your represenatives
Motel - Cotta 938-5475 [ |about their positions on property tax relief.
2 £ Lisea and eeaber i tbose pescatly in
. office have given you any relief. Ask what
&% DISCOVERY | icgisistion they have sponsored in this
TOYS area. Most of all, hold them accountable
for their actions or lack thereof,
is looking for The second past of our property tax bill is

the county ($1.90 per $1,000, down 37
cents). There is very little direct voter con-
trol over spending at the county level.
However, Barbara French is our repre-
sentative to the county level and would be
glad to explain the spending levels.

The town portion is $8.20, up $1.26 from
last year, This is the money that goes di-

-
- s m
+

Lunch Specials,
Gowrmet Pizza,
Steak Subs,

Italian Dinners, Spaghetti,

Grinders, Gyro Subs,

Salads, Calzones, Pockets

Delicious Pizza

12 Flavors of ICE CREAM

Digsa Ched of Bradford 935-2600

Comer of Ries 103 & 114

Another Point of View
by Tom Scribner

rectly to ug from us. This is where we get
to choose how our money is spent. And
this is where some among us say we
should cut, just say no, or let the streets be
dark. To that, I say, Folderol, We in this
community bave sffered silently and
watched as our town struggled, pulling its
belt tighter and tighter. Last year we voled
at town meeting to spend more on our-
selves. Thig is not a bad thing. Our Puritan
roots might have tried to entangle us so as
not o spend on ourselves, But we won.
Let's look at what we did. We voted to
purchase a backhoe/loader so that our road
crew could make the repairs necessary to
our town roads and culverts. If we expect
them to get the job done, then we must sup-
ply them with the necessary equipment.
Second, a pump tnuck for the fire depart-
ment. Indeed, a lot of money, but the ma-
jority felt that now was the time. And who
can argue that the safety and well-being of
our firefighters is not a top priority, to say
nothing about our homes and families. We
also voted in a new ambulance, which was
badly needed and had been schedulad for
replacement.

We spent some extra ca the police depart-
ment, for a part-time secretary, which I
consider 8 great investment. 1 would nuch
rather have patrolmen on the street instead
of typing. I am always impressed with the
professionalism of our police department
and T know the stress that is caused
through domestic violence, robberies, and
just random violeace. I can think of po bet-
ter slogan than support your local police
department,

One other area we spent money on was the
Town Hall/Central School renovation pro-
Ject, If we are to function in the 21st cen-

p0] | tury, we must fund these improvements.

So where did we go Answer, we
didn't. What went wrong is we were fed a
line of propaganda about no new taxes.
Well, that does not mean that the unfair
taxes we now have won't be higher. And
they are. There are principles which must
override slogans, There is hard wark that
must accompany public service, And most
of all, there must be accountability of
those governing. Instead of whipping our-
selves, let's go forward to work and fight
for a better Bradford.

DOMONT'S
BARBER SHOP

Wednesdays 8:00 -6:00

Main Street Denis Dumaont, Owner




14

Library Lantern
by Maggi Ainslie

In November 1993, the Library Trustees
convened a building committee to study op-
tions for expansion of Brown Memorial Li-
brary. A survey taken the previous year
showed 70% of the respondents wanted the
library to remain in its present original lo-
cation built in 1932. Committee members
decided to see recent additions to gain
knowledge and insight, We visited

Warner, Hollis, New Boston, Weare,
Lyme, Ossipee and TuRonboro. It's excit-
ing to see the possibilities that will trans-
form us into what we must become. We
are in the process of acquiring land to the
west of our building and we have land at
the rear and side.

In the next few months, we will determine
if this is feasible and possible. Building
Committee members are: Everett Kit-
tredge, Bliss Dayton, John Forgiel, Megan
Szymkowicz, Debbie Bruss, and Maggi
Ainslie. We are very saddened to lose Gor-
don Anderson, who was 4 member of the
committee. The day afier our first meet-
ing, be stopped at the Weare Public Li-
brary and called me that evening with a re-
port of his findings. His enthusiasm will

be missed.

A computer for public use will soon be
available through the generosity of the
Payson family. This resource will enable
us to provide students with the necessary
tools for assignments and reports. We are
most fortunate to have this wonderful dona-
tion.

Many thanks 1o the dear lady who came in
with the hot apple cobbler on a day when
we really needed it!

ANTIQUES - GIFTS - ETC.

4

Our 9 to 5's have ended
Our summer season done
We'll open for you anytime
Please give us a call.
938-2716
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Bradford Business Association boasts bustling season ahead
by Sherry Chomitz
Plans for a busy future highlighted the Oc- | cation is approved, Bob Schneider will be
tober 17 meeting of the Bradford Business | in charge of volunteer pickup. .
Association held at the Appleseed Inn. Gary Wall inf ] the mermbership of 2
The proposed “Winterfest” has developed | survey which was distributed to all voters
into a skating party with a bonfire to be at the primary and solicited opinions on

held sometime in January. Committee
members Dick Marquis and Les Gordon
are choosing between three sites: Brown-
Shattuck field, KRES soccer field or Lake
Todd. Refreshments will be sold. More de-
tails next month,

Also this winter, the Bradford Business As-
sociation will sponsor a Christmas decora-
tions contest for both commercial and resi-
dential properties. Debbie Lemach will
chajr the co;nmilwe. which \E:.l present
two of prizes: a ‘“lraveling” troph
for minm winner and $l(§0, $75, d
and $50 savings bonds for the residential
winners. Applications will be available at
BBA member Jocations in town and must
be returned by December 1. Judging will
take place on December 14 with prizes
awarded at that ime,

Adopt-A-Highway is alive and well —
President Peter Fenton has submitted our
application to the Enfield headquarters.
The adoptee is the area from
Maio Street to Routes 103 & 114 and 103
& 114 to the blinking light. Once our appli-

various town matters. Glen Mayo further
described its purpose and results. The
Board of Directors will examine the possi-
bility of polling our membership to dater-
mine a benchmark lsvel of interest for is-
sues concerning the future of Bradford.

Advertising to benefit all interested BBA
members was described by President Peter
Fenton. “Coop” advertising in various me-
dia was discussed; Kearsage Shopper, Con-
cord Moaitor, Argus-Champion, Bradford
Bridge, Intertown Record and cable. The
benefits described would be lower cost to
individual businesses and town recognition
because of *“‘heading” format,

What does the future of Bradford hold for
area businesses? Cary Gladstone of the
state Business Visitation Program will de-
scribe may opportunities available for the
expansion of existing businesses and pro-
vide for the birth of new ones, He will ad-
dress the next meeting of the Bradford
Business Association to be held on Novem-
ber 21 at the Candlelite Inn at 700,

Carpet % Vinyl < Ceramic Tile < Hardwood «* Area Rugs

A\

NEW LONDON ¢ FLOORCRAFT

\ 4

Where Quality Is Still Affordable
Carl & Gail Olson 526-2600
12 Newport Road, New London 800-870-4646

Coimtryspirit

AR LM AR
. ey
faothe ey Moo kit o
[ T AN

RESERVATIONS ACCHIMTED

428-7007

Prime Kb

AWARD WINNING RESTAURANT

Certified Angus Steak
Real Hickory Smoked BBQ
- Freshest of Seafood

Open Daily 1129 PM T & Sat. 11-10 PM

AR CONDHLONED

VISA MO ANEN
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Selectmen’s meetings in October

October 3. Bids were opened for the will be clarified in discussions with the The Budget Committee met to review
bridge inspection praject. 12 bids were re- | Road Agent before final approval. town expenditures to date. “You’re not do-

ceived. The largest engineering firm in the
state, Hoyle Tanner & Associates of Bed-
ford, offered the lowest bid, $4,520. Their
bid was accepted. The deadline for receiv-
ing the report is December 1.

Selectmen received word that the transfer
station is having a problem with hornets.
Ken Anderson said that the problem hap-
pens every year at this time, they are do-
ing all they can in terms of spraying and
cleaning the area, and the sttendant is avail-
able to help.

October 10. Columbus Day holiday, no
meeting.

October 17. Selectmen discussed the fact
that Warner had approved a logging pro-
Ject that used a Bradford class VI road
without bonding the project. Selectmen
agreed to send a letter to all abutting towns
informing them of our newly adopted log-
ging ordinance and requesting to be in-
formed of any project using Bradford
roads.

Based on the fact that work performed by
residents on class VI roads requires ap-
proval by the Selectmen, they agreed on
the need for a form to be completed re-
questing this approval.

Selectmen signed the contract with Hoyle
Tanner & Associates for the bridge inspec-
tion project. The contract will be retumned
to the firm on Tuesday to allow them to be-
gin as quickly as possible. They have
agreed to 1. review existing bridge re-
ports; 2. inspect all bridges in town; 3.
submit a summary report with priorities by
December 1.

Selectmen reviewed the town road map
which identifies the classification of every
road in town. A few remaining questions

The tax delinquency of the “Millie Jane™
property across from the Bradford Market-
place was discussed. Using a recently
passed law that allows towns to investigate
potential environmenlal liability of a

erty prior to taking it for taxes, notification
has been sent to the property’s owner that
the town will conduct a site evaluation to
determine whether the property contains
any hazardous contaminants.

October 24, Mr. Edgar Simmons met to
request that some work be performed on
his portion of Massasscum Ave, The
ditches are filling in, causing an erosion
problem. Questions were raised about the
classification of the section being dis-
cussed, Selectmen will take the matter up
with the Road Agent.

ing badly, congratulations,” was the assess-
ment of George Morse, member of the
Budget Committee. The only overage of
consequence (probably around $800) was
the legal account. Because of mistakes in
last year's warrant article for the loader, a
correction will have to be mads to enable
the town to use the capital reserve funds
targeted for that purchase, Committee
members encouraged Selectmen to proceed
with the 1995 budget process as quickly as
possible. Selectmen reported that budget
forms sent to department heads should be
returned in time for discussion at their Oc-
tober 31 meeting. The Budget Committee
set its November and December mecting
dates to enable the Selectmen to participate.

Video Pursuit of Bradford

Rt. 103 at the Bradford Crossing

NOVEMBER REILEASES
Coming Nov. 8 - The Flintstones
John Goodman - Rick Moranis

_ Rosle O0'Donnell - Elizabeth Perkine
CITY SLICKERS 2 --- LITTLE BIG LEAGUE
WITH HONORS --- BEVERLY HILLS COP 3

SPEED -.- WYETT EARP

GETTING EVEN WITH DAD
Wednesday is Dollar Day (everthing but new ones )

We have FAX Service / (603) 938-2111 --- Hours:1 1lam-9pm
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK - 938-2111

Fuel Oils, Gasoline,
LP Gas
24 Hour Self Service
Gasoline & Diesel Pumps

RTE 114, Bradford

938-5335
428-3333
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MOMENTUM, from page 1

Audience members commented that master ‘4 ~ A %me

plans loﬂcn end up beingl;l:]f;'m that, when r wo 7‘é r

complete, just siton a s are not im-

plemented. Tammara Van Ryn responded by Audr ey 4 Sy’ vester

that a master plan should provide town
boards with guidance when they are faced
with making decisions. The Planning
Board concluded the meeting by undertak-
ing four action jtems {o initiate the proc-
ess: find a volunteer master plan program
manager by the November 8th meeting;
draw up a list of responsibilities and tasks
required for the updale process; evaluate
the current master plan to identify guiding
principles; and make copies of the current
master plan available to the public,

The Bradford Business Association, at jts
monthly meeting, discussed Cayy Glad-
stone's Business Visitation Program pres-
entation and invited him to meet with them
on November 21. Audrey Sylvester at-
tended & conference in Boston in late Ccta-
ber on historic preservation, economics
andl community rebirth. She will share this
information during the planning process.
At the same time, the Library Building
Committee is evaluating the library’s serv-
ices to the community and its correspond-
ing physical needs,

Residents interested in participating in this
process may contact any of the groups in-
volved. All s acknowledge the impor-
tance of public input and encourage ener-
getic volunteers to contribute, Contacts in-
clude: Perry Teele, chairman of the Plan-
ning Board; Peter Fenton, president of the
Bradford Business Association; the Board
of Selectmen; and co-chairs of the Library
Building Committes, Maggi Ainslie and
Everett Kittredge.

Hours: 8:00 - 8:00 Every Day
Route 114, 1/4 mile N off 202

Henniker, NH 428-3444

Hartford-born David Pickman (owner of Pickman & Sons Plumbing & Heating) started
his business in Bradford in 1972, two years after he, his wife Janice, and their four chil-
dren moved from Hartford to “get out of the city.” Dave had come here as a ten-year-
old to stay with the Lawlers (who summered here) and do odd jobs, 50 he had always
been fond of the town.

When he moved here, ke already had a Master Plumber’s license, which be had eared
in Connecticut after completing the five-year required apprenticeship and passing & diffi-
cult written exam. In 1978 when plumber’s licenses became a New Hampshire require-
ment, David took the test and became a Master Plumber in New Hampshire, The advan-
tage of being licensed, David said, was that once licensed, you were identified as a
skilled craftsman, one who could be insured and knew the required Iaws and regulations.
He qualified, *“You only need 8 Master’s license if you want to be in business for your-

‘ . n—— self. As a Journeyman, you can
‘ M work in someone else’s busi-
ness, but not your own.” To re-
new his license annually,
David takes a state-approved
three hour seminar,

Wy For David, the best part of his
L 43 business is meeting people and

g the variety in the work, Early
in his career, he worked for
Pratt & Whitney in Connecti-
~y . cut, a job he described as very

., boring and repetitive, punching

the time clock esch day and do-
ing the same thing. He acknow-
...~ ledged that service is his busi-

- ness, which means being on
call. For plumbing repairs, he thought last winter was average. He is optimistic about
his customers. “Hopefully, when pipes freeze, people fix them so they don't freezs a
second time.”

Janice is the public relations part of the business. She calms down the frantic customers
who call when water is gushing everywhere. The most obvious advice she gives is,
“Turn off the water,” Once, when the Pickman pipes burst, she became excited when
she couldn’t remember where the shut-off valves were located. As a result, she is even
more understanding of the emotional state of their customers.

The Pickmans first owned & house on Main Street. To sccommodate the growing family
of five children, they built a four-bathroom house on the site of Bradford's first sawmill
(built in 1798 by Stephen Hoyt), on a knoll overlooking Hoyt Brook on West Meadow
Road. The site still retaing the enormous foundation of a dam which, from full until
spring, restrained Hoyt Brook to hold enough waler to aperate the sawmill, neighboring
grist mill, and tannery (now Hopkins Realty) and to flood the meadows upstream which
were hayed in summer. Marveling at the rock structure and the volume of flood water,
David wondered how the huge rocks could have been lifted into place,

David’s public service in Bradford began in 1972 when he joined the Fire Department
and Rescue Squad, Eventually, he would give up this volunteer work as his business
grew. For 13 years he was on the town's Budget Commitise and served 12 years as ils
chairman, He is completing a three-year terma as Selectman. He also enjoys being a Ma-
son and was president of the Mount Kearsarge Shrine Club from 1990-91. He partici-
pates as 2 Marshall in the Shriner’s pamde preceding the organization's major fundrais-
ing event in New ire — the Shrine Maple Sugar Bow] Football Game. Proceeds
0 to the Shriner's Bums Hospital and Hospital for Crippled Children.

After 22 years in the plumbing and heating business, Dave shares the work with his son
Jim who, when be received his Master Plumber’s License, was ope of the youngest
plumbers ever to do so in New Hampshire. As Janice remembered the many Christ-
mases when David was out on call, she is pleased that one of their children has taksn an
interest in the business, Dave can give Jim the Christmas and middle-of-the-night service
calls now, confidently and without regret.

[N "' [ g
.7
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BOOK REVIEW
by Pauline Dishmon

FACING ALZHEIMER’S

Family Caregivers Speak

by Patricia Brown Coughlan
Ballantine Books, NY, 1993
Available at Brown Memorial Library

Coughlan interviewed eight caretakers of
Alzheimer djsease victims for this percep-
tive report covering diagnosis, depression,
coping under a variety of circumstances,
suppart groups, decisions about nursing
homes, finunces, and legal considerations.

Since all le are different, responses
from eimer victims and carelakers
also differ. For instance, when the time
comes for a patient to stop driving an auto-
mobile, most will renege, “‘go into a tail-
spin,” or find excuses to continue as &
driver, yet in one case described in Cough-
lan’s report, the patient handed over the
car keys without argument.

In talking with the caregivers, Coughlan
discovered diagnosis to be the most com-
plex problem. This is because a victim, in
the beginning, is able to answer a physi-
cizn's questions and mask memory loss
and confusion when talking with the physi-
cian who is trying to determine whether
the patient is going through a normal aging
process.

Coughlan offers tips for managing care on
@ day-by-day basis. A few include:

1. Stick to a daily routine, keeping sched-
ules and predictability.

2. Don't ask open-ended questions. Instead
of saying *“‘What would you liks to eat?"
say “How about & tuna sandwich?”

3. Ask only one question or give one direc-
tion at & time.

4. Avoid long explanations. “Let’s get
your coat.” works better than *‘We're put-
ting on your COat 50 W cxn g over o
your sister’s house with the Smiths for
your brother’s birthday party.™

5. Speak sofily and give lots of bugs, ap-
proval and physical contact.

6. Get help and relief for yourself.

Having experienced the role of caretaker
of an Alzheimer patient, I found this text
mended reading is provided, including the
manusg] The 36-Hour Day by Nancy L.
Mace and Peter V. Rabins, Wamer Books,
a classic help text.

The First Baptist Church of New London
will hold its annual Christmas Fair on Fri-
day, November 18. The Fair is held in-
doors at Cleveland Hall at the Church on
Main Strest. Hours are from 10:00 to 4:00.

There will be many handcrafted items for
gift-giving for sale at the event. Thers will
be pecans to buy, a fish chowder and com
chowder luncheon and & children’s pro-
gram after school (2:45 to 3:30ish). Our
¢lves have been busy, our knitters have
had their needles flying, and all manner of
other surprises await to delight you. Look
for the sleigh on the front lawn the day of
the Fair. Hope to see you there!

For more informstion, contact Aryn Hoke
(526-2484), secretary of the Baptist
Women's Fellowship.

/ ” .

Taxpayer and homeowner in Six generations in Henniker
both Bradford and Hennker paid political advertisement

New Hampshire children’s author, Mary
Lyn Ray of South Danbury, will be com-
ing to Brown Memorial Library on Satur-
day, December 3 at 1:00. She will give a
program for school-age children (grades K
- 4) and sign books. Mary Lyn is author of
Pumpkins, A Rumbly Tumbly Glittery
Gristy Place, Pianna, and two new books
coming out this fall, Alvah and Arvilla and
Shaker Boy.

The program is sponsored by the Friends
of Brown Memorial Library. Plan to come
early. Seating will be limited. For more in-
formation, call 938-5548.

927-4973 Route 114

North Sutton
ALL & AWL REPAIR

Small Engine Sales & Service
Tractors
Harness & Tack Repair

Art, Kirk, Lynoe & Kris Chadwick
Hours: Mon-Fri 7:30-5:00, Sat til 1:00

RE-ELECT
BARBARA CONNER
FRENCH

State Representative
Bradford-Henniker District
Retired school nurse and
full-time legislator

N.H. House Committee on
Health, Human Services
and Elderly Affairs

N.H. House Subcommittee
on Crime Prevention

TEWART
AGENCY

REAL ESTATE INSURANCE
® Residential * Homeowners
® Commercial * Aulemobile
® Land ® Liability

Robert C. Stewart, GRI

MAIN STREET, BRADFORD

Robert Stswart, Jr. Real Estate Sales
Michelle Meany, Sales Rep & Licensed Septic System Designer

A COMPLETE REAL ESTATE
& INSURANCE CENTER

938-2255 OR 938-
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THE COZY CORNER
by Mildred Schmidt

Weather-wise, October was a fantastic month. One sunny day, whea the leaves were
vibrant with color, we decided to drive the back roads to Vermont. As we drove
around a bend in the rosd, behold, a country auction! We stopped, joined the crowd,
ond realized the best part of being there was admiring this once-grand and beautiful
Victorinl:;e home. We wondered about past residents and tried to visualize “how it
usedtobe...”

I wish everyone & very happy Thanksgiving, surrounded by family and friends.
When you need sorpething different to do with the left-over turksy, try this
tetrazzini. It's great!

Turkey Tetrazzini

1 Thep butter or masg

1/2 tsp salt, if desired

2 cups skim or low-fat milk

1/2 cup shredded cheese (Swiss or Cheddar)

1/2 1b sliced mushroom

2 Thsp flour

1/2 tsp freshly ground pepper
1 15p Worcestershire sauce

1 green pepper, seeded and diced  1/3 cup sliced scallions

2 pimientos, finely chopped 2 cups cooked turkey, in small pieces
1/2 Ib spaghetti, cocked al dente and drained

1/4 cup gratad Parmesan

In large saucepan over medium heat, saute mushrooms in butter or margarine, stir-
ring often, until they are just tender.

Stir in the flour, salt and pepper. Gradually add the milk, stirring constantly. Add
Worcestershire sauce, and simmer saucs, stirming, until it has thickened somewhat.

Add the Swiss or Cheddar cheese, green pepper, scallions, and pimientos to the
sauce, and mix the ingredients well. Stir in the turkey and spaghetti, combining the
mixture well, Pour into s 2~quart shallow casserole or baking dish. Sprinkle the top
of the cassérole with the Parmesan cheese.

Bake uncovered in a prebeated 350° aven for about 20 minutes or uatil it is healed
through.

BRADFORD WOMEN'S CLUB presents

*

A
Holiday
Crafts and
Antigues Fair

on Friday,
November 25th and
Saturday, November 26th
from ten until four
on Center Road in Bradford
at the Bement Covered Bridge
Christmas Crafts and Decorations
Gifts of food, toys, collectibles,
handmade ornaments, dried arrangements

November 25 & 26
10am -4 pm

ALLEGRO
CON
MOTOR

by Chris Chomitz

... As long as it’s good to fifty below, that
all I noed to know ...

I'm afraid it’s not as simple as that. En-
gine coolant (anti-freeze) can protect and
do harm at the same time.

The major component in *“‘permanent”’ anti-
freeze is 2 chemical called ethylene glycol.
When it’s mixed in 8 50% to 70% solution
with water, the result is a liquid which is
pretty much unmatched in its ability to ab-
sorb and to give off beat. To conduct heat
away from the engine quickly, efficiently,
and evenly is important to the good health
of a vehicle's power train. In most cases,
the cooling system protects more than just
the engine (transmission, wallet, eic.).

Permanent doesn't mean forever!

Before ethylene glycol, there was alcohol.
It protected in freezing weather, but would
boil over at the drop of a hat when it was
warm, Consequently, the coolant had to be
changed twice a year. If you forgot, it had
a way of reminding you. The “permanent™
in modern snti-free2e only means that it’s
useful, efficient, and the-right-stuff for all
four seasons. IT STILL WEARS OUT.

As it ages, it will collect impurities from
its own environmeat. Lead, iron, carbon,
aluminum, and rubber eventually provide
enough contamination to raise the cool-
ant’s level of acidity and give it the ability
to conduct electricity (almoet like a bat-
tery). This weak electrical activity is re-
sponsible for much of the corrosion which
takes place unsoen inside an engine or a ra-
diator or a hose (hoses most often fail
from the inside out - this is why). Preven-
tion comes in the form of regular mainte-
nance. As & rule, it’s best to change cool-
ant every two years,

Used anti-froeze is a hazardous waste. (sur-
prised?) ially because of its contami-
nants, careful disposal or recycling is a
must. It is, 36 you may have read else-
where, regarded s a poison particularly af-
focting small animals, but & all of us.

Recent to the market is an environmentally
more friendly (or less fiendly) anti-freoze
made of propylene glycol. Said to be less
of a danger, it 10 be less efficient
at its primary job of cooling as well. At
least one vehicle manufacturer has issued
bulletins discouraging its use as a coolant
because a system’s design tolerance
may not asccommadats the change.
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Halloween is over and fall has arrived af-
ter & long frostless period. It was ap un-
usual year by many standards ... not very
good for garden crops, but weeds enjoyed
the cold rainy spring. They developed rap-
idly, taking over in many cases.

Most gardeners report 2 good to excellent
tomato crop; mipe, in spite of a late start,
was the best in many years. As usual, I
tried new varieties, along with several old
standbys. The best of the eight varieties I
planted were Early Cascade, very early
and vigorous; Burpees VF, very disease
free; Sweet 100, producing loads of sweet
salad fruits; and Gold Dust, the most dis-
case resistant yellow tomato I have grown.

1t was a great year for my peppers! 1 put
out seven varieties, six outdid themselves.
Yankee Bell was the earliest to ripen, fol-
lowed by Lady Bell and Yellow Bell. For
size and sweetness, Early Canada Bell and
Early Niagara Giant did well, All the
above fruit ripened within ten days time,
all with good-sized fruits,

In early July, I seeded five varieties of
broceoli, set the plants out two weeks after
germination. 1 hoped for a long harvest pe-
riod as the five varieties were supposed to
cover at least five weeks 1o start maturing,
The warmth and moisture of August made
all five varicties begin to in & two-
week period. Fortunately, the cabbage but-
terfly’s larvae were scarce and did not ap-
pear in numbers until early October, for a
better than usual crop. All three of the
above crops kept well ahead of the weeds,
which were very vigorous.

It looks as if there is a monstrous crop of
mice, moles and voles after the summer's

Sewinq Full Breakfasts
Home-baked Bread
Wames, Muﬁins

Open 7 days - 5:30 - 11:30 om
Main treet, Hennilwr

GARDENING

by Fred Winch

growing period. I mowed part of my grass-
land late, but in a two-hour time, I noticed
the mower was rousing many of the little
varmints. They were 50 common “‘under-
foot,™ I started counting and tallied more
than 60 that I saw, Thal means there are
too many for comfort if you have trees and
shrubs in your yard or fields.

To avoid damage, clear away the grass and
weeds and remove sod from around the
stems for a foot or 18 inches. Replace the
sod with coarse gravel to expose the ro-
dents secking to eat the bark, Also

wire or heavy plastic collars stems
to a height of 18 to 24 inches, as desp
snows allow the varmints to get up the
stems and eat the tender bark, It looks like
a great year for the mice as I have seen
few hawks around, except for one which
dove on a pair of cardinals at the feeder ~
the cardipals have not been seen since!

The small rodeats are now also making
themselves known by their underground
tunnels, which raise humps in the laws and
evea piles of loose soil. Walking on such
freas, it is very noticeable that the ground
is softer and spongier than should bs. The
grubs inhabiting the soil are the goal of the

rodeats, but in their hunt, they clip the
roots of the grass and clover and cause the
plants to loose vigor. This is aggravated by
the lack of rainfall which might stimulate
the roots to reform,

Apain this fall we have a visible crop of
our native holly species, black alder or
winterberry, proclaiming to all that the red
berries have ripened —~ and probably that
robins have departed for southern climes,
This year the wild plants with berries are
widely scattered, but those which have
fruited have larger berries than usual, The
win! is unusual, some plants are fe-
male and produce fruit oaly if a male plant
for pollination is also in the neighborhood.
Of course, the male plant produces no ber-
ries, There are, however, plants which pro-
duce both male and female flowers.

Time sow to utilize the smaller sized
putnpkins for many culinary uses. Prob-
ably more pumplkins are used for jack-o-
lanterns and decoration than food, and
most of the jack-o-lanterns end up being
bashed before and after Halloween. In the
“old days,” the family's pig enjoyed the
remnants. Very nutritious, but who bas a
family pig today??

HENNAKER
TAN

Variety of packages
Bed & Booth
Gift Certificates, Ts & Tanks
NEW BULBS!
Rte 114, Henniker
428-TAN-0 (8260)

Bald Sunapee Garden Center
and Florist
Route 103 - Newbury Harbor - 763-4551
Open every day, Mon.-Sat. 9:00-6:00, Sunday 10:00-4:00
** CLEARANCE SALE **
50% OFF
ALL Trees & Shrubs, Herbs & Peremials

* Order Thanksgiving
Fresh Flowers, Gifts & Books

Christmas Trees coming Thanksgiving week

Pies Now *
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November
Calendar

Tuesday, November 1

BWC workshop, Doris Tremblay's,
9:30 am

ZBA, town hall, 7:00

Fish & Game Club, Lake Todd Club-
house, 8:00

Wednesday, November 2

Friends of the Library by-law meeting,
Awdrey Sylvester’s, 7:15

Library Trustees, open to the public, 7:30
Thursday, November 3

BWC Workshop, church vestry, $:30 am
Facilihes Committee, 7:30
Monday, November 7

Cemetery Committee, call 938-5386
Selectmen’s meeting, 7:00

KRSD High School Building Com., 7:00
Tuesday, November 8

ELECTION DAY, polls open 10:00-7:00

Plapning Board, 7:30
Wednesday, November 9

BWC workshop, Lou Signorino’s, 9:30 am

KRSD School Board, Budget mtg, 7:15
PTO, elementary school, 7:30

Thursday, November 10

Monday, November 21

BWC workshop, church vestry, 9:30 am

Community Workshop, South Newbury,
11:30 am

KRSD School Board, Business mig, 7:15
Friday, November 11

Veterans' Day

Whist, town hall, 7:30
Prizes & refreshments
Sponsored by Conservation Commission

Monday, November 14

Selectmen's meeting, 7:00
Tuesday, November 15

BWC workshop, Nancy Hibbard's,
9:30 am

BWC meeting, church vesiry, 1:00
Kindergarien Parents, church vestry, 6:45
Budget Committee, town hall, 7:30

Wednesday, November 16

Friends of the Library program, 7:30
O.E.S. St. Peter’s Lodge, 7:30

Thursday, November 17

BWC workshop, church vestry, 9:30 am
KRSD School Board Planning mtg, 7:15

Joint Bogrd of Selectmen, Bradford Fire
Dept. Conference Room, 7:30

Facilities Committee, 7:30

Selectmen’s meeting, 7:00

Bradford Business Association, Candlelite
Inn, 7:00

KRSD High School Building Com., 7:00
Road Committee, town hall, 7:30

Tuesday, November 22

Planning Board, town hall, 7:30
Budget Committee, town hall, 7:30
Thursday, November 24

THANKSGIVING DAY
Friday, November 25

BWC Antiques & Crafis Fais, 10:004:00
House at Bement Bridge and Rte 103

Saturday, November 26

BWC Antiques & Crafts Fair, 10:00-4:00
House at Bement Bridge and Rtz 103

Monday, November 28

Selectmen’s meeting, 7:00
KRSD High School Building Com., 7;00

Tuesday, November 29

Budget Commitiee, town hall, 7:30

To list events for the month of
December, call Loy Signorino at
038-2608.

Classified Ads

PUPPIES FOR SALE. Jack Russell Terrier puppies, bom

September 30. Available after November 15. Call 938-5088.

FOR SALE. Crib, excellent condition, New mattress and
quilted bumpers. $50. Call 938-2057,

HELP WANTED. Part-time bookkeeper. Call Marty at Colo-
nial Woodworking, Inc., 938-5131.

After 12 years in the paid workforce, mother of 3 1/2 yr old
and 10-ma old bacame a stay-at-home mom and would like
to meet others in a simitar situation. Call Mel at 456-2137,

FOR SALE. Jeep hard-lop, fits 1988 or newer model. $9500
or BO. 946-3273.

FOR SALE. Minolta SRT-101 camera with telepholo and
wide angle lenses. $125 or BO. Call 938-2692.

To place a FREE classified ad, please
call Both Rodd at 938-2692,




